
Communication from Public
 
 
Name: Pico Robertson Health and Safety Coalition
Date Submitted: 12/03/2021 10:35 AM
Council File No: 21-1025 
Comments for Public Posting:  All 6 candidates running for the open CD5 City Council seat in

the 2022 elections issued a joint press release to support NASE's
appeal. Copies of the the joint press release are attached. Please
note that all 6 candidates names are on each copy. 
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From all candidates running for the open CD5 seat in Los Angeles City
Council elections in 2022:

 
We Unanimously Support NASE’s Appeal to City Council (CF-21-1025) to

Require Proper Environmental Review of the West Pico Drill Site and
Rejection of Illegal Oil Drilling

The open seat for Los Angeles City Council District 5 will be filled on January 1,
2023 by a new Council Member to be elected in 2022. We are the six
candidates running for that open CD5 seat. We do not agree about everything.
But we join together in unison to tell the public and current City Council
that we demand proper Environmental Review at the West Pico Drill Site
in CD5 (9101 & 9151 W. Pico Blvd, LA 90035), and we adamantly oppose
the City's tacit approval of illegal oil drilling. 


We all support the appeal to overturn the improper Categorical Exemption
from CEQA submitted to City Council by Neighbors for A Safe
Environment (NASE), a local non-profit environmental organization in the
CD5 community. We ask all Council Members to vote in favor of NASE's
appeal, which you can find here: Council File # 21-1025.


On January 1, 2023, we expect that one of us will take office as the new
Council Member for CD5. We want the public and current members of City
Council to know that whoever among us wins election, we will not tolerate
the evasion of legally required environmental reviews for oil drill sites, the
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evasion of legally required Zoning Administrator reviews for oil drill sites,
and we will certainly not tolerate illegal oil drilling - not in our Council
District, nor in any part of the City. By-right oil drilling is not allowed in urban
Los Angeles. It is time for the City to obey, implement, and enforce its own
laws.


Molly Basler – campaign contact: mollybasler@greendreamcampaign.com

Jimmy Biblarz – campaign contact: nick@jimmybiblarz.com

Scott Epstein – campaign contact:  scottforla@gmail.com

Kristina Irwin – campaign contact: kristina@kristinairwin.com

Katy Young Yaroslavsky – campaign contact: info@katyforla.com

Sam Yebri – campaign contact: Rachel@SamForLA.com

 

Paid for by Katy Young Yaroslavsky For City Council 2022.

777 S. Figueroa Street, Ste. 4050, Los Angeles, CA 90017. FPPC ID: 1431870.


Additional information is available at ethics.lacity.org.
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Subject: All CD5 Candidates Support NASE’s Appeal to City Council (CF-21-1025)
From: Sam Yebri <sam@samforla.com>
Date: 9/27/2021, 3:52 PM
To: Sam Yebri <sam@samforla.com>

LOS ANGELES, September 27, 2021 -- 

The open seat for Los Angeles City Council District 5 will be filled on January 1, 2023 by a new
Council Member to be elected in 2022. We are the six candidates running for that open CD5 seat.
We do not agree about everything. But we join together in unison to tell the public and
current City Council that we demand proper Environmental Review at the West Pico Drill
Site in CD5 (9101 & 9151 W. Pico Blvd, LA 90035), and we adamantly oppose the City's
tacit approval of illegal oil drilling. 

We all support the appeal to overturn the improper Categorical Exemption from CEQA
submitted to City Council by Neighbors for A Safe Environment (NASE), a local non-profit
environmental organization in the CD5 community. We ask all Council Members to vote in
favor of NASE's appeal, which you can find here: Council File # 21-1025.

On January 1, 2023, we expect that one of us will take office as the new Council Member for
CD5. We want the public and current members of City Council to know that whoever
among us wins election, we will not tolerate the evasion of legally required environmental
reviews for oil drill sites, the evasion of legally required Zoning Administrator reviews for
oil drill sites, and we will certainly not tolerate illegal oil drilling - not in our Council
District, nor in any part of the City. By-right oil drilling is not allowed in urban Los Angeles. It
is time for the City to obey, implement, and enforce its own laws.

Molly Basler – campaign contact: mollybasler@greendreamcampaign.com

Jimmy Biblarz – campaign contact: nick@jimmybiblarz.com

Scott Epstein – campaign contact: scottforla@gmail.com

Kristina Irwin – campaign contact: kristina@kristinairwin.com

Katy Young Yaroslavsky – campaign contact:info@katyforla.com

Sam Yebri – campaign contact: Rachel@SamForLA.com
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Press Release

From all candidates running for the open CD5 seat in Los Angeles City Council
elections in 2022.

We Unanimously Support NASE’s Appeal to City Council (CF-21-1025) to
Require Proper Environmental Review of the West Pico Drill Site and Rejection
of Illegal Oil Drilling

LOS ANGELES, September 27, 2021 --

The open seat for Los Angeles City Council District 5 will be filled on January 1, 2023 by a new
Council Member to be elected in 2022. We are the six candidates running for that open CD5 seat.
We do not agree about everything. But we join together in unison to tell the public and
current City Council that we demand proper Environmental Review at the West Pico Drill
Site in CD5 (9101 & 9151 W. Pico Blvd, LA 90035), and we adamantly oppose the City's
tacit approval of illegal oil drilling.

We all support the appeal to overturn the improper Categorical Exemption from CEQA
submitted to City Council by Neighbors for A Safe Environment (NASE), a local non-profit
environmental organization in the CD5 community. We ask all Council Members to vote in
favor of NASE's appeal, which you can find here: Council File # 21-1025.

On January 1, 2023, we expect that one of us will take office as the new Council Member for
CD5. We want the public and current members of City Council to know that whoever
among us wins election, we will not tolerate the evasion of legally required environmental
reviews for oil drill sites, the evasion of legally required Zoning Administrator reviews for
oil drill sites, and we will certainly not tolerate illegal oil drilling - not in our Council
District, nor in any part of the City. By-right oil drilling is not allowed in urban Los Angeles.
It is time for the City to obey, implement, and enforce its own laws.

Molly Basler – campaign contact: mollybasler@greendreamcampaign.com

Jimmy Biblarz – campaign contact: nick@jimmybiblarz.com

Scott Epstein – campaign contact:  scottforla@gmail.com

Kristina Irwin – campaign contact: kristina@kristinairwin.com

Katy Young Yaroslavsky – campaign contact: info@katyforla.com

Sam Yebri – campaign contact: Rachel@SamForLA.com



Press Release

From all candidates running for the open CD5 seat in Los Angeles City Council
elections in 2022.

We Unanimously Support NASAs Appeal to City Council (CF-21-1025) to
Require Proper Environmental Review of the West Pico Drill Site and Rejection
of Illegal Oil Drilling

LOS ANGELES, September 27, 2021 --

The open seat for Los Angeles City Council District 5 will be filled on January 1, 2023 by a new
Council Member to be elected in 2022. We are the six candidates running for that open CD5 
seat.

We do not agree about everything. But we join together in unison to tell the public and
current City Council that we demand proper Environmental Review at the West Pico Drill
Site in CD5 (9101 & 9151 W. Pico Blvd, LA 90035), and we adamantly oppose the City's
tacit approval of illegal oil drilling.

We all support the appeal to overturn the improper Categorical Exemption from CEQA
submitted to City Council by Neighbors for A Safe Environment (NASE), a local non-profit
environmental organization in the CD5 community. We ask all Council Members to vote in
favor of NASE's appeal, which you can find here: Council File # 21-1025.

On January 1, 2023, we expect that one of us will take office as the new Council Member for
CD5. We want the public and current members of City Council to know that whoever
among us wins election, we will not tolerate the evasion of legally required environmental
reviews for oil drill sites, the evasion of legally required Zoning Administrator reviews for
oil drill sites, and we will certainly not tolerate illegal oil drilling - not in our Council
District, nor in any part of the City. By-right oil drilling is not allowed in urban Los Angeles.
It is time for the City to obey, implement, and enforce its own laws.

Molly Basler – campaign contact: mollybasler@greendreamcampaign.com
Jimmy Biblarz – campaign contact: nick@jimmybiblarz.com
Scott Epstein – campaign contact: scottforla@gmail.com



Kristina Irwin – campaign contact: kristina@kristinairwin.com
Katy Young Yaroslavsky – campaign contact: info@katyforla.com
Sam Yebri – campaign contact: Rachel@SamForLA.com
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